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Q1 2024 ~ The 3/4 Times 
 

 
 

 

HAPPY 30th BIRTHDAY, PHCOEM! 

1994 to 2024 
 

  

CALLING ALL 

MEMBERS! 

 

JOIN US TO 

CELEBRATE  

THE 30TH BIRTHDAY 

OF PHCOEM! 

Sunday, April 7, 2024 

from 1:00 – 4:00 pm 

Castle Island in 

Norwood, MA 
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Hi everyone, 
 
I would like to start off by thanking all of our PHCOEM members for keeping this Club 
and the Party going for 30 years!  We have had so many years of volunteering for 
SOMA, Operation Troops, the Patriots Foundation, Veterans, and many other 
organizations.  Our mission is going strong and will continue with our monthly TT's 
meetings, with updates from our website, by email and on social media about 
upcoming events for all. 
 
We have had great losses, among them Jimmy Buffett and our VP Marcia and many 
others.  We will remember their lives and cherish the times we had.  They remain in 
our hearts forever.  Recently, Joe Holewa from The Island Castaways Band lost his 
wife Judy.  In the past, our Club was able to attend and support Judy's events for The 
Second Chance Animal Shelter.  She was always appreciative and warm hearted and 
welcomed everyone into her life.  We send condolences to Joe and their families and 
friends. 
 
As we start the spring months, first planned is PHCOEM’s 30th Birthday Bash on April 
7th at Castle Island Brewery in Norwood, Mass.  The Club’s was established in April 8, 
1994 by our Founding Fathers.  We will be giving members who attend a special Club 
Gift in Celebration of 30 Years of PHCOEM!  We will again be holding a food drive for 
Operation Troop Support in April and May.  In May and June we have SOMA Events & 
the SOMA Dance, along with a social event in June at the Rhode Island Railway for 
brunch.  Please see our website for updates. 
 
We thank all our Club members for keeping this party going, for attending our 
charitable and social events, and for bringing smiles to all!  See you all soon! 

 
Sincerely, 
Lizzy L12-Liz McCarthy 
Secretary of PHCOEM 
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From the Office of the Prez  

 

 

Good day, Phlock! 

 

This first quarter has flown by and we are in our 30th Year of Celebrating and 

Partying with a Purpose!  Yes, on April 7, the Club will be celebrating 30 years 

with Parrot Heads in Paradise Inc. (PHIP).  My how we have grown and evolved.  

 

JOIN US at our birthday party on Sunday, April 7 at Castle Island Brewery in 

Norwood from 1-4.  The Phlock is welcome to come early and stay later if you 

would like.  We will have cake and gifts and there is food for purchase and a 

variety of beverages for everyone’s palates.  Let’s get together and share in all 

the stories we can tell over the years!  

 

The weather is getting nicer, spring is on its way, so come on out and join in the 

fun.  Get out of the winter hibernation mode!   

 

We are also collecting food for Operation Troop Support in the months of April 

and May.  Please send non-perishable items (Amazon is easiest) to Jean Duffill, 

233 Conant Street, Danvers, MA  01923. Thank you in advance for your 

donations.  

 

May is also Special Olympics month, and we have two events we will be helping 

with!  May 11th at Brockton HS and May 18th at Barnstable HS.  Saturday, June 

8th is the Special Olympics Dance in Boston and we all know that is a hugely 

successful event for our Club. The next day, Sunday, June 9th is another popular 

activity. We are riding the rails again in Portsmouth Rhode Island for the brunch 

run.  Book your cars early as they sell out fast! 

 

We will be continuing our 30th Year celebrations throughout 2024, so stop in at 

some events and see what’s happening!  

 

The Club has always provided a consistent, positive effect on the communities 

our members live in and enjoy.  We have enjoyed 30 years of partying with a 

purpose, serving special athletes, cleaning up beaches, helping out Operation  
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Troop Support, placing wreaths for our fallen Veterans, donating to animal 

shelters, fundraising for local charities, collecting bikes and helmets for  

children in need, giving blood and sooo many other kind gestures that there is 

not enough time to mention them all here.  Please share some of your fond 

memories with Club members on April 7th at Castle Island Brewery in Norwood, 

Mass. 

 

Thank you all for 30 years of giving of your time, positive energy, and kind 

spirits and souls to make this world a better place.  We would not have lasted all 

these years if not for all of your efforts on behalf of this Club.  

 

THANK YOU! 

 

Make someone smile today!  

Mac  

President 2022-2024 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS!    
 

April 7 – 30th Anniversary of PHCOEM! 

April/May - Operation Troop Support Food Drive 

May 11 - Special Olympics Games ... Brockton 

May 18 – Special Olympics Games … Barnstable 

June 8 - Special Olympics Summer Games/Dance 

June 9 – Rhode Island Rail Trail Brunch Ride 
 
 

Thirsty Thursdays! 
 

Thirsty Thursdays are now back LIVE at our usual locations the  
first Thursday of each month at 7:00 pm. 

 Info will be posted to our website and to our Facebook page! 
We hope to see you all soon!! 

 
 
 
 
 



THE 3/4 TIMES NEWSLETTER | Q1-2024 | Volume 41 

 

          
 

From the Office of the Treasurer 

 
 

 
Hello, my fellow Phlockahs!!!  
 
This is Babs, your treasurer reporting in.  I want to start out by wishing you and yours a 
very healthy and Happy New Year!!   
 
As we enter into 2024, the good news is that our Club dues will remain the same, yeah!!!  
Our individual membership is $25.00 for individual and $30.00 for family, if paid by check 
or cash.  If you chose to use PayPal, the cost is $26.00 for individual and $32.00 for family 
to help cover fees.  In this crazy economy of ours, it’s a bargain.   
 
Please pass the word along to family and friends to join, so that we may continue our 
growth and success!   
 
Phins up! 
 
Barbara “Babs” O’Connor, Treasurer 
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 From the Office of the Membership 

 
 

 
If you have not renewed your membership, you can do it very 

easily on our website PHCOEM.com.  Thank you! 
  

DUES REMINDER 
 
We ask everyone to renew their membership for 2024.  We rely on dues to 

help pay our PHIP renewal each year and to help cover other club 
operating expenses. 

 
Dues will remain at $26 for a single person and $32 for a family. 

You can renew online at www.PHCOEM.com. 
 

To assist us with updated PHIP requirements, please make sure to fill out 
your full mailing address, email and, if renewing as a family, list all names. 

 
Thank you! 

 

 
 
 

http://www.phcoem.com/
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Happy Birthday to those completing  
another Trip Around the Sun! 

 
 

 

April May June 
2 – Leo McCarthy 2 – Michelle Trefley 1 – Diane Xenelis 

5 – Rosemary Damigella 10 – Lyndi Hoobinoo 2 – Charity Black 

7 – George Carr 11 – Vera Beck 2 – Bruce Harwell 

7 – Shannon West 11 – Jacquelyn Miller 3 – Suzanne Horgan 

7 – Stacy West 15 – Renata Carr 3 – Julie Santaniello 

14 – Tony Avitible 17 – John Connerton 5 – Jean Ondeck 

14 – Cristina Bettencourt 18 – Tara McCarthy 6 – Tricia Murphy 

16 – David Bouchard 21 – Nancy Carroll 10 – Harriet Sesen 

17 – Suzanne Gibree 22 – Heather Latour 13 – Pam Mashcroft 

24 – Lori Jenkins 25 – Joanie Cava 14 – Lisa Maon 

25 – Guy Wallis 30 – Cainen Davis 14 – Lynn McKenna 

27 – Polly Yandow O’Connor 31 – Bob Karp 18 – Ryan Hill 

 31 – Robby McQueen 25 – Michelle Curran 

 31 – Andrea Schievella 30 – Bob Pouliot 

  30 – Kim Stevens 
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Operation Troop Support! 
Meals Donations 

APRIL/MAY 
 

 
We have another request from OTS.  The soldiers that have been moved out of Afghanistan 
are all in Northern Africa and they are having issues with cooking equipment not being 
safe.  They have asked if we would be willing to donate any meals that are able to be 
prepared in the containers that they come in.    
 
If you are able, the easiest way appears to be to order on Amazon and have the package 
sent to Jean Duffill at 233 Conant Street, Danvers, MA  01923.  If you have any questions, 
reach out to Jean Duffill at insidejean@aol.com.   
 
THANK YOU! 
 
Here are some suggestions: 

 
                    
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

 

mailto:insidejean@aol.com
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2024 PHIP Scholarship Information 
 

Parrot Heads In Paradise Scholarship Application Information 
 
Amount - Three awards: First: $5,000, Second: $3,000, Third: $2,000 
 
Eligibility: Parrot Head Club Members and Children or Wards of Parrot Head Club Members 
 
Criteria: High School Graduates (or equivalent) attending Post Secondary Schools 
 
Description 
 
The Scholarship is for current Parrot Head Club Members of an officially Chartered Chapter or 
their children or wards of PHiP Parrot Head Club members for post secondary education. This 
program was established in 2008. Three scholarships will be awarded in 2024. The funds may be 
used for tuition, books or living expenses, at an accredited four-year university or college of the 
student’s choice. The award will be paid to the winners’ school account, when a student account 
is established. 
 
Additional Criteria for this scholarship includes: High School cumulative grade point must be 2.5 
or higher, or School Entrance Test Scores must be in the top 40%. The highest consideration will 
be given to applicants who demonstrate previous examples of participation and leadership for 
Civic, Environmental, Charity and / or Parrot Head Club volunteer work. High consideration given 
to applicants who will be pursuing a course of study that leads to a degree, certification, or 
credentials. 
 
Response Questions: The application contains questions or statements, which require a specific 
response. These responses are part of the application process and are very important for the 
award. ALL application word documents are specifically named & must be submitted as named. 
You must attach them as TWO separate “Word” documents when submitting your finished 
application form using the link below … these attachments include the three blind questions 
response and your essay. 
Email: phipscholarship@gmail.com if there are any questions or issues with the application or 
submission process. 
 
Place “PHIP Scholarship Question” or “PHIP Scholarship Submission Problems” in the subject line 
of your email. 
 

mailto:phipscholarship@gmail.com
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Apply by completing the Parrot Head Scholarship Application Form (link below) which provides 
access to the download links for the “Essay” and “Question” documents. Links to these two 
documents are also listed below (for convenience). It is suggested to finish these two documents 
prior to filling out the application form since they need to be completed and available for upload 
prior to submitting the form. 
 

Only electronic submissions will be accepted. 
• PHIP Bob Heffelfinger Memorial Scholarship Application Form 
• PHIP Scholarship Questions Form 
• PHIP Scholarship Essay Form 

 
Incomplete applications or those who did not follow all instructions for this application process 
will not be considered eligible. 
 
Selection: The PHiP Board of Directors will appoint the selection committee after April 15th for 
submission of the scholarship application. Deadline for applicants is April 15th of this year, for 
enrollment for fall term (summer terms not applicable). Students may apply yearly; the awards 
will be given annually, based on a new application process. 
 
GOOD LUCK TO ALL APPLICANTS!!! 

 
 
  

https://form.jotform.com/240334595801152
https://www.dropbox.com/scl/fi/xo8roe31v3wmmnzapzm9z/PHIP-Scholarship-Questions-2024.docx?rlkey=81we15pkjet4ytwghaymr851y&dl=1
https://www.dropbox.com/scl/fi/v01n7dgw1uy6e4pmze8hu/PHIP-Scholarship-Essay-2024.docx?rlkey=ogkttdta8nrn16xzcmlbhcya4&dl=1
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What did he/she say?!! 
 
          

  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
  

It just falls 

out of my 

mouth; I can’t 

help it! 

No day is 

complete without 

a good bounce! 
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Taco Mac 
 
TOTAL TIME: Prep/Total Time: 30 min. 

YIELD: 6 servings. 

This zesty taco mac and cheese is just as yummy  

the next day. Simply warm it up and garnish with  

shredded lettuce, diced tomatoes and cheese. 

 

Ingredients 

• 1 package (24 ounces) shells and cheese dinner mix 

• 1/2 pound bulk pork sausage, cooked and drained 

• 1/3 cup taco sauce 

• 1 tablespoon taco seasoning 

• 4 cups shredded lettuce 

• 2 medium tomatoes, chopped 

• Shredded cheddar cheese, optional 

 

Directions 

 

Prepare shells and cheese mix according to package directions. Stir in 

sausage, taco sauce and seasoning; cook and stir until heated through. Top 

with lettuce, tomatoes and, if desired, cheddar cheese. 
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PHCOEM Board: 
Donna “Mac” McCarthy – President (President@phcoem.com) 
Marcia “Bix” Bixby – Vice President (VP@phcoem.com)  In Memorium 
Liz “L12” McCarthy – Secretary (Secretary@phcoem.com) 
Barbara “Babs” O’Connor – Treasurer (Treasurer@phcoem.com) 
Jean Duffill – Membership Director (Membership@phcoem.com) 
 

 
Anyone wishing to share information within this newsletter, please send your articles to 

newsletter@phcoem.com.  
 
For the printable version of the Club Calendar and other great information, please visit our webpage at 
www.phcoem.com.  You can also get access to our Facebook page through our website. 
 
If you have questions about our website, please send an email to phcoemadmin@phcoem.com.  
 
 
Reference Links: 
National Chapter Parrot Heads in Paradise at: www.phip.com 
PHCOEM Website page at www.phcoem.com 
PHCOEM Facebook page at: https://www.facebook.com/groups/56394897109 
Northeast Regional Parrot Head Convention Committee at: www.nerphc.org   

mailto:President@phcoem.com
mailto:VP@phcoem.com
mailto:Secretary@phcoem.com
mailto:Treasurer@phcoem.com
mailto:Membership@phcoem.com
mailto:newsletter@phcoem.com
http://www.phcoem.com/
mailto:phcoemadmin@phcoem.com
http://www.phip.com/
http://www.phcoem.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/56394897109
http://www.nerphc.org/

